
We affirm that the statistical review of the study was performed by a team of experienced 

biomedical statisticians including Renee Pekmezaris PhD, Edgardo Cigaran MS, Damian Clement

MPH, Vidhi Patel PhD, and Christine L. Sardo Molmenti PhD, from the Feinstein Institutes for 

Medical Research at Northwell Health in Manhasset, NY 11030, United States. Ernesto 

Molmenti from the Nephrology Department at Northwell Health/Zucker School of Medicine at 

Hosftra in Manhasset, NY 11030, United States also provided valuable input. Their expertise 

ensured the accuracy and reliability of the statistical analyses conducted in this study.


